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outstanding requests were followed up on. At no point did OSC raise any concerns about the 
timeliness of information being provided. It wasn't until a preliminary draft report was issued, 
that a concern with delays and the number of days OSC was waiting for specific items was 
communicated. To improve cooperation with state oversight inquiries going forward, DOL 
recommends OSC participate in open transparent communication about expectations of 
timeliness with requested items in weekly status meetings, rather than waiting to issue draft 
reports with delinquent status. The time lags experienced during this audit were due to the 
emergency situation DOL and ITS were operating in throughout the course of the audit. 
Providing clearer communication during status meeting about OSC's expectations for timely 
responses would have enabled DOL and ITS to balance competing priorities with available 
resources to both meet the needs of our customers and OSC. 

If you have any comments, please contact Erin Murphy, Director Internal Audit, (518) 457-9076.

Sincerely, 

Deputy Commissioner Employment Security 
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